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MR. O'REILLY: Thanks, Mr. Chair. On page 23, it's one of the progress milestones is 
two agreements concluded. And I guess I just want to get some assurance from the 
Premier that these two agreements are not just these trans-boundary agreements; we're 
talking hopefully something more substantive like either Akaitcho or Deh Cho or the 
Metis Nation; is that what this refers to? Thanks, Mr. Chair.  

CHAIRPERSON (Mr. Rocky Simpson): Thank you. Mr. O'Reilly, if -- just take a 
moment here; I've just got to figure out this clock. You've got 62 minutes. 

---Laughter 

Thank you. Premier.  

HON. CAROLINE COCHRANE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. We want -- we would like to 
make all of the agreements concluded but that's not a reality. So you know, we're 
hopeful that the southeast and southwest ones will be concluded. We're also hoping 
that the Nyak Dun one will be concluded. We -- we've got a tentative 
agreement-in-principle with the Akaitcho but they've got to go to their membership. And, 
you know, thought we were close with the Gwich'in and then they joined back. What I'm 
trying to say is that things happen and, you know, there's changes in leadership; there's 
changes in negotiations. Even the -- there was questions today about the NWT Metis 
Nation and the statement that we've had two agreement-in-principles with them. So 
sometimes you make agreement-in-principles and then they change their mind and they 
come back. So our commitment -- the last Assembly said they were going to settle them 
all. That wasn't realistic. They didn't get any done. This Assembly, we're going to try to 
settle two. What two they will be, I'm hoping that we'll have more, but I can't say that for 
a hundred percent certain that any of them will be done because it all depends on what 
happens at the tables, and things change all the time.  

We're hoping that when we release our -- when we look at the core principles 
objectives, the intents around the -- the interests around negotiations, that that will open 
it up a little bit more. But like I said, on our side we're doing our best we can. Thank you, 
Mr. Chair.  

CHAIRPERSON (Mr. Rocky Simpson): Premier. Mr. O'Reilly.  

MR. O'REILLY: Thanks, Mr. Chair. I'll try that one more time. So the two agreements 
concluded as the milestone, is that beyond the two draft trans-boundary agreements? 
Thanks, Mr. Chair.  

CHAIRPERSON (Mr. Rocky Simpson): Premier.  

HON. CAROLINE COCHRANE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. When we began this Assembly, 
we did not sit down and say these are the two agreements that should be concluded. 



We said instead of trying to do all agreements, we will shoot to make sure that two 
agreements are finalized. So which ones they will be were not defined at the beginning. 
And so we're hoping for more. Thank you, Mr. Chair.  

CHAIRPERSON (Mr. Rocky Simpson): Thank you. Mr. O'Reilly.  

MR. O'REILLY: Thanks, Mr. Chair. I'll just leave it as a comment that I hope that this is 
more than just two trans-boundary agreements and if the -- if Cabinet needs more 
money to get this work done, I urge them to go to FMB. The Regular MLAs, I'm sure, 
would be very supportive of this. We have to deliver on this. And I don't know how else I 
can say that. Thanks, Mr. Chair. That's all I've got.  

 


